
CANCER PREVENTION ACT

Students in the state are advised to adhere to current immunization guidelines, as recommended
by the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) of the federal Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC), the American Academy of Pediatrics, and the American
Academy of Family Physicians, regarding full human papillomavirus (HPV) immunization
before admission or advancement to the eighth grade level of any private or public elementary or
secondary school.

Because the vaccine is more effective when given at younger ages, two doses of HPV vaccine
are recommended for all kids between the ages of 9 to 12 years, and the second dose should be
given before the start of 8th grade. Kids who wait until later to get their first dose of HPV
vaccine may need three doses.

HPV vaccination can prevent over 90 percent of cancers caused by HPV. HPV vaccines are very
safe, and scientific research shows that the benefits of HPV vaccination far outweigh the
potential risks.


